David

Message from Kremlin below. They are very happy as is NIGRA. I take it you are staying over on Friday night in Belfast. As I said the speech need be only a couple of minutes long (depending on whether the clubbers are listening and they might listen to you longer). 

NIGRA's particular achievement this year is getting rid of gross indecency in NI through our successful campaign to be part of the Sexual Offences Act 2003, signed last week by HM the Queen (ours). This also means the nasty and discriminatory 'privacy' aspect of the 1967 Act has also been removed (which illegalised saunas). Gay offences are now equal to straight ones throughout Ireland. We are emancipated as per the criminal law and with civil partnership laws promised (we are campaigning for that to be extended to NI immediately as well and I believe we will succeed there too) should with the EU regulations in place on 2 December (with flaws) be free at last, in the civil law.

There is a party to say goodbye to Will Pitner a stalwart of Queer Space on Friday night. An American, he has a new job in Germany. He lives beside the Wellington Park Hotel and has asked us all. We could call there for a while before heading to the Kremlin.

All the best

Jeff.

Jeff

That's wonderful news. It will be an honour to have David at the Kremlin.

I appreciate that you want to get away as early as possible so I will

schedule your award third in the order.

I don't want it to be first as it is the most important of the evening.

I anticipate the ceremony to kick off at midnight, all being well which

should see your award being presented at around 12:10am

I hope this suits.

Aidie

----- Original Message ----- 

From: "Jeff Dudgeon" <jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com

To: <kremlin@ntlworld.com

Sent: Thursday, November 27, 2003 11:53 AM

Subject: Re: NIGRA and Kremlin awards ceremony - Friday 28th November

Aidie

Just got an email from David to say he would be happy to present the award to NIGRA - the earlier the better. Can you give me a time? I reckon it would be best for me and P.A. to accept it together.

Jeff

From: "Kremlin Belfast" <kremlin@ntlworld.com

To: "Jeff Dudgeon" <jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com

Subject: Re: NIGRA and Kremlin awards ceremony - Friday 28th November

Jeff

Just touching base to enquire if Senator Norris has replied regarding his

presenting your award on Friday.

It would be helpful if we knew who was presenting the award as we need to enter the details into our presentation.

Kind Regards

Aidie McClay

From: "Kremlin Belfast" 
Subject: Kremlin awards ceremony - 28th November 
Date: Thu, 20 Nov 2003 08:27:09 -0000 

Dear Jeff 

Kremlin is hosting the 2003 Goscars on Friday 28th November 2003. 
The Goscars, as I'm sure you know, is a celebration of people and organisations who have made an impact on the gay community throughout the year. 
Some of the awards are simply fun awards others are more serious. Some of the winners are voted for by the community in the weeks leading up to the awards and others are selected by ourselves at Kremlin. 

The most important and prestigious of these is the 'Special Achievement Award' and the recipient of this award is chosen by a committee here at Kremlin. Previous winners have included The Rainbow Project, Moses Jammeh and Belfast Pride. 

I am delighted to tell you that we have chosen NIGRA as the winner of this year's Special Achievement Award. It was an easy choice this year given the outstanding, groundbreaking work carried out by NIGRA in 2003. 

I would ask you to keep this to yourself for the moment as we would like the announcement on the night to be a surprise, for obvious reasons. 

It is important to us that there is representation from NIGRA at the pre-awards reception on Friday 28th and at the awards ceremony itself later in the evening. I will let you know details of venues, times etc. closer to the time. 

I realise that you have a conference on this date and hope that this does not mean that you will be unable to attend. 

I was also wondering if you could suggest someone to present the award. Perhaps one of the guests at the conference could perform this task?? 

Anyway, I'm just letting you know what's happening and should be grateful if you would email me back to confirm that you will be able to and some others from NIGRA will be able to attend. 

Best Regards 

Aidie McClay 
PR & Entertainments Manager 
KREMLIN 
